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Help Make 2023 
Graduation Memorable 

for Gorham Seniors
GORHAM, ME (February 14, 

2023) -- We need your help, Gorham! 
Class of 2023 Project Graduation is in its 
planning stages and we are hoping to give 
this class a night to remember! 

How can you help? Consider mak-
ing a donation to this amazing event. SE-
NIORS are all around you each day - they 

are your neighbors, babysitters, tutors, 
restaurant servers, ice cream scoopers, 
creative arts teachers, athletic volunteers, 
and so much more! 

Project Graduation is fully funded 
by donations. Please consider making a 
donation and help make this night one to 
remember forever.

Gorham Parents Can Get a Night 
Out While Kids Have Fun 

WESTBROOK, ME (Febru-
ary 17, 2023) -- Westbrook Community 
Center’s next Parents Night Out is 
coming up on, Friday, March 3rd! 
It’s the perfect opportunity for your 
child to hang out and have fun with 
|their friends while you go to dinner, catch 
a movie, or just take some time for your-
self!

Who: Grades K-4 (you DO NOT 
have to be a Westbrook resident)

What: Crafts + Gaga Ball + Movie 
+ PJ Party + Hot Chocolate Bar + Pizza + 

Trained Supervision!
When: Friday, March 3
Time: 5:30-8:30pm
Where: LEARNS Wing
Fee: $30 per child per session
Limited to just 30 spots — if in-

terested, please register today under the 
Youth Programs tab at www.Westbrook-
CommunityCenter.org!

Questions? Please contact Caroline 
O’Brien, Program Coordinator, via e-mail 
at cobrien@westbrook.me.us or call 
207.854.0676, ext. 5276.
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Lewiston’s Brittany Blais Named Girl Scout Volunteer of the Month

LEWISTON, ME 
(February 16, 2023) – 
The Girl Scouts of Maine 
(GSME) recently named 
Dirigo Service Unit Vol-
unteer Support Coordina-
tor from Lewiston, Britta-
ny Blais, as their February 
Volunteer of the Month. 
As a veteran leader in her 
daughter’s troop, Blais is 
an integral team member, 
often traveling far outside 
of her service unit to pro-
vide support and guidance 
to girls around the state. 

“What comes to 

mind when I think about 
Brittany are the following: 
dedicated, passionate, and 
mission driven. Brittany 
has a love of Girl Scouts, 
and a strong devotion to 
leading by example,” said 
GSME Volunteer Support 
Specialist, Jeanie Duguay.

In the fall of 2021, 
Blais helped start a 
monthly outdoor troop 
for a group of Daisies and 
Brownies aimed at leading 
the girls in skill-building 
outdoor activities. In addi-
tion to her busy schedule, 

which is filled to the brim 
with  work, volunteering 
for GSME, spending time 
with her family, and pur-

suing an MBA, Blais also 
volunteers for the Junior 
Achievement of Maine, 
helping students in local 

schools reach their aca-
demic goals.

Fellow volunteers 
describe Blais as some-
one who always brings 
meaningful energy and in-
sightful experience to the 
table regardless of the ac-
tivity. Within her service 
unit, Blais has carved out 
a passion for empowering 
girls to be the best they 
can be, whilst serving as a 
positive role model within 
her community. Volunteer 
of the Month is a highly 
honorable title to attain at 

GSME, and Blais could 
not be more deserving to 
receive it. 

“Brittany doesn’t 
only inspire the girls 
around her, but the adults 
she works with too. She is 
a reminder that exercising 
in the outdoors is not only 
great for lifting our hearts, 
but others’ hearts as 
well,” said Kayla Nor-
ster, an Outdoor Program 
& Training Specialist at 
GSME who co-nominated 
Brittany for the achieve-
ment.

Sen. Rotundo: Back on the Budget Committee
Guest Column by 

Senator Peggy Rotundo
It’s official — the 

Maine Legislature has 
been sworn in, the new 
year has begun and the 
Governor has taken her 
oath of office. Now, the 
real work can finally be-
gin in Augusta – and I’m 
excited to be there. It is a 
privilege to represent the 
people of Lewiston once 
again in the State House 
and return to the Senate as 
Chair of the Legislature’s 
Appropriations and Finan-
cial Affairs Committee, 
also known as the budget 
committee. Your input 
will be central to my work 
both in committee and 
advocating for the fami-
lies and businesses in our 
community on the Senate 
floor. As I dig further into 
this work, I’m counting on 
you, the people of Lew-
iston, to reach out with 

questions, concerns and 
ideas. 

Leading the commit-
tee that oversees Maine’s 
budget process isn’t a 
responsibility that I take 
lightly. Crafting a respon-
sible state budget is a 
balancing act and can be 
challenging at times. It 
must reflect the needs and 
priorities of Maine people 
while also staying within 
the state’s financial means 
and setting aside emer-
gency funds. However, 
I’ve found that achieving 
this balance is possible 
through the lengthy, trans-
parent and collaborative 
budget writing process.

Much like the path-
way for any bill to become 
law, the budget must be 
the subject of a public 
hearing, a series of work 
sessions and committee 
votes. It then must go to 
the full House and Senate 

for enactment, and on to 
the Governor’s desk for 
final approval. However, 
what makes the budget 
process unique, first and 
foremost, is the size and 
scope of the bill. Budget 
bills require a longer and 
more thorough committee 
process to ensure there is 
input and feedback on ev-
ery component. 

The other defining 
feature of the budget bill is 
that it touches upon almost 
every issue and opportu-
nity facing Maine people 
and the future of our state. 
In the context of the legis-
lative process, the budget 
deals with issues overseen 
by every other legislative 
policy committee. As a 
result, members of the 
budget committee must 
work closely with our 
colleagues — Democrat, 
Republican, and Indepen-
dent — to ensure that the 

needs of working fami-
lies, older Mainers and 
small businesses are met 
and that vital services and 
programs receive funding. 
This means we hold pub-
lic hearings and work ses-
sions with each of the dif-
ferent policy committees 
on the section of the bud-
get that pertains to their 
committee. I’ve found this 
input to be essential to 
making sound fiscal and 
policy decisions. 

When I talk about 
collaboration, it is not 
just limited to other leg-
islators. Public hearings 
offer ordinary citizens, 
local officials, community 
leaders, experts and advo-
cates the opportunity to 
weigh in on every minute 
section of a budget pro-
posal. Hearing from these 
voices is critical. Wheth-
er it’s about child care 
and education, nursing 

homes, affordable hous-
ing, or care for veterans 
and retirees, many issues 
of importance to our com-
munity will pass through 
the legislative process 
this year. Public hearings 
on the supplemental bud-
get, which covers the next 
six months, began Mon-
day, January 23. You can 
find the schedule online 
here: Legislature.maine.
gov/12101.

Public hearings on 
the larger biennial budget 
will begin next month. The 
biennial budget covers the 
next two fiscal years be-
ginning July 1. I hope that 
residents of Lewiston will 
come out to share their 
testimony on the issues 
that matter to them during 
the public hearings that 
take place over the next 
several months. You can 
use the link above to view 
the biennial budget hear-

ing schedule.
It is rewarding to 

engage in this work and 
a true honor to lead the 
Budget Committee — a 
diverse group of people 
that hail from every corner 
of the state, bringing with 
them a wide array of ex-
pertise to get this job done. 

As this work gets un-
derway, please remember 
that I’m always here to be 
a resource to you. Beyond 
my duties leading the Bud-
get Committee, I’m also 
available to discuss bills 
and share updates, provide 
guidance on how to share 
your testimony and how 
to watch and participate 
in hearings, or to welcome 
you to the State House to 
see the chamber in action. 
Please don’t hesitate to 
email me at Margaret.Ro-
tundo@legislature.maine.
gov  or call my office at 
207-287-1515.

SeniorsPlus Offers Art-therapy Classes for People with Dementia
LEWISTON, ME 

(February 13, 2023) -- Se-
niorsPlus, Western Maine’s 
designated Area Agency 
on Aging, is launching 
Opening Minds through 
Art (OMA) in Androscog-
gin, Oxford, and Franklin 
counties. This new program 
strives to bring joy, art, 
and pride to people living 

with dementia and Alzhei-
mer’s in our community. 
Through a series of class-
es, OMA engages students 
with dementia in creating 
free-wheeling art.  OMA 
classes will be offered at 
all three of the offices of 
SeniorsPlus in the coming 
months from 1 to 2 p.m. on 
Fridays: March 24 through 

April 28 at 284 Main St., 
Wilton; May 19-June 23 at 
9 Marston St., Norway; and 
July 14-August 18 at Se-
niorsPlus at 8 Falcon Road, 
Lewiston. Registration is 
required by  contacting Se-
niorsPlus, at 207-795-4010 
or  edcenter@seniorsplus.
org. The classes are free.

During the six-week 

program, people with de-
mentia (the “artists”) are 
paired one-on-one with 
volunteers who help them 
create art using imagination 
instead of memory. Senior-
sPlus seeks students for the 
program, as well as volun-
teers to work one-on-one 
with participants in these 
art classes. No art back-

ground required.
OMA is an award-win-

ning, evidence-based, in-
tergenerational art-making 
program for people with 
dementia. Developed in 
2007 at Miami University’s 
Scripps Gerontology Cen-
ter, the program is ground-
ed in person-centered care 
principles. It is designed to 

provide creative expression 
and social engagement op-
portunities for people with 
Alzheimer’s disease and 
other dementias. OMA at 
SeniorsPlus is funded in 
part through a grant from 
the U.S. Administration for 
Community Living, De-
partment of Health and Hu-
man Services.
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Town of Gorham Announces Heavy Load Road Postings
GORHAM, ME 

(February 17, 2023) -- 
Due to the current freeze/
thaw weather cycle that we 
are experiencing, Public 
Works will initiate “Road 
Load Posting” of select-
ed Town roads on Friday, 
February 17, 2021.   These 
roads will remain posted 
through May 1, 2023, un-
less otherwise determined 
by this department:

Buck St - North St. to 
Town Line

Burnham Rd. – Coun-
ty Rd. to Scarborough 
Town Line

Clay Rd. – Wood Rd. 
to Ossipee Trail

Cressey Rd.  -  Narra-
gansett St. to Ossipee Trail

Day Rd. – South St to 
Brackett Rd.

Deering Rd. – County 
Rd. to Buxton Town Line

Dingley Springs Rd.  
-  Ossipee Trail to Fort Hill 
Rd.

Dingley Springs Rd. 
Ext – Ossipee Trail to Line 
Rd.

Dunlap Rd. – Plum-
mer Rd to Sebago Lake Rd.

Dyer Rd. – Huston 
Rd. to Wards Hill Road

Elliot Rd. – Line Rd. 
to Files Rd.

Files Rd. – Dow Road 
to Ossipee Trail

Finn Parker Rd. – 
Buxton Line to Dow Rd. 
(Route 112)

Flaggy Meadow Rd. 
– State St. to Buxton Town 
Line

Great Falls Rd. – Se-
bago Lake Rd to North 
Gorham Rd.

Harding Bridge Rd.  -  
Huston Rd. to End

Hodgdon Rd. – Coun-
ty Rd. To Burnham Rd.

Hurricane Rd. – North 
Gorham Rd. to Windham 
Town Line

Johnson Rd. – Gray 
Rd. (202) to New Portland 
Road

Libby Ave.   -   Gray 

Rd. (Route 202) to Main 
Street

Line Rd. – Dow Rd 
(Rt. 112 to Buxton Town 
Line)

Longfellow Rd. – 
Brackett Rd. to Westbrook 
Town Line

Lowell Rd. – New 
Portland Rd. to Longfellow 
Rd.

Mallison St. – Gray 
Rd to Mosher Rd.

McLellan Rd. - South 
St. to Brackett Rd.

Middle Jam Rd. - No. 
Gorham Rd. to Standish 
Town Line

Mitchell Hill Rd.   -  
Nonesuch Rd. to Scarbor-

ough Town Line
Nonesuch Rd. – 

Burnham Rd to Mitchell 
Hill Rd.

North Gorham Rd. – 
Sebago Lake Rd. to Wind-
ham Town Line

North Street – Fort 
Hill Rd. to Buck St.

Osborne Rd. – Flag-
gy Meadow Rd. to Buxton 
Town Line

Plummer Rd.  -  Seba-
go Lake Rd. to Wescott Rd.

Queen Street – Gray 
Rd. to Mosher Rd.

Shaws Mill Rd. – 
Ossipee Trail to Standish 
Town Line

Spiller Rd. - Ossipee 

Trail to Fort Hill Rd.
Standish Neck Rd. 

– North Gorham Rd. to 
Standish Town Line

Wards Hill Rd. – 
Harding Bridge Rd. to Se-
bago Lake Rd.

Waterhouse Rd. - 
South St. to end

Wescott Rd.   -   Fort 
Hill Rd. to Plummer Rd.

Wilson Rd.  -  Sebago 
Lake Rd. to Hurricane Rd.  

Wood Rd. – Rt.25 to 
Finn Parker Rd.

*Other roads may be 
posted if necessary based 
on an assessment of road 
conditions by the Depart-
ment*

Parent Info Meeting 
Scheduled for Incoming 

Gorham Kindergarteners
GORHAM, ME 

(February 17, 2023) -- 
Gorham’s Kindergarten 
Parent Information Meet-
ing for parents of incoming 
Kindergarteners will be 
held on Thursday, March 
9th at 5:30pm in person 
at Narragansett. At this 
meeting, parents will meet 
school staff, learn about a 
day-in-the-life of a Kinder-
garten student, and receive 

information about the en-
rollment process. Families 
will pick up enrollment 
packets and receive infor-
mation on how to schedule 
their student for a Kinder-
garten screening.

Narragansett Ele-
mentary School – Thurs-
day, March 9th, 2023, Par-
ent Information Meeting at 
5:30 pm 

School Contact - Sar-

ah Palmer (sarah.palmer@
gorhamschools.org or 222-
1250)

Send all 
items for

What’s Going On
to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.

Get Fit with Gorham Rec 
Dept’s Running Program

GORHAM, ME 
(February 17, 2023) -- 

Are you looking for an 
opportunity to get back 

into running or improve 
your pace? Join Gorham 
Recreation Department for 
the Shamrocks to Flowers 
Running Program starting 
March 23rd! 

Who: Run/Walk 
training for folks who are 
new to running, walkers 
who are looking to improve 
fitness and complete a 5K, 
or for runners looking to 
ease back into training!

When: Starting Mon-
day & Thursday evenings 
at 5:30pm for first 4 weeks 
then weekly on Thursday 
evenings for last 4 weeks.

Where: Gorham Rec-
reation Department - We 
will meet in the parking 
lot of the Gorham Rec and 
warm up in Robie Park be-
fore heading out on a mix 
of road and trails.

How Much: $50 for 
8 week program (includes 
Race entry into Target 
Race)

Target Race: Portland 
Sea Dogs Mother’s Day 5k 
- Sunday, May 14th

FMI: https://gor-
hamme.myrec.com

Send all items for
Names and Faces

to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.

What do you think?
We strongly encourage Letters to the Editor, 
Op/Eds, columns or any other submissions 
from our readers.
Agree with us or another columnist? Dis-
agree? Write to us and let us know!
Email all submissions, including name, ad-
dress and phone number, to the editor.
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Healing Services Set for 
Lewiston and Brunswick

L E W I S T O N , 
ME (February 16, 
2023)--Three healing 
prayer services are sched-
uled for Maine churches in 
Lewiston and Brunswick 
in the coming weeks.

Catholics  be-
lieve that healing occurs 
during  all  Masses through 
the gift of the Holy Spirit. 
During  a  healing service, 
participants remain open 
to the Holy Spirit and in-
vite Him into their hearts 
in order for healing to take 
place. The theme of the en-
tire Mass is healing, from 
the celebrant  to the music 
to the participants to prayer 
teams. The theme of re-

newal is reflected in the li-
turgical prayers and Scrip-
ture readings, as well as 
in the music, which often 
consists of spirited praise 
and worship songs.  Every 
situation is different but 
most involved say they re-
ceive an increase in aware-
ness of Jesus being present 
and bringing peace and re-
newed strength.

Fr. Michael Sevigny, 
OFM Cap., will preside at 
healing services at Holy 
Family Church, located on 
607 Sabattus Street in Lew-
iston, on Friday, February 
24, and Friday, March 31. 
Both services will run from 
6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m., and 

all are welcome to gather.
Fr. Richard Rice will 

lead a healing service at St. 
Charles Borromeo Church, 
located on 132 McKeen 
Street in Brunswick, on 
Sunday, March 26, at 1:30 
p.m. All are also welcome 
to gather at this service.

“We will pray that the 
Holy Spirit will meet the 
needs for healing and for 
personal holiness, said Fr. 
Rice.

For more information 
about the Lewiston heal-
ing services, call 207-777-
1200. For further details 
about the Brunswick heal-
ing service, call 207-725-
2624.

Telethon Raises $305K for Statewide Heating Assistance 
PORTLAND/BAN-

GOR, ME (February 
13, 2023) -- NEWS CEN-
TER Maine held its annu-
al statewide Project Heat 
Telethon on January 26 to 
raise money in support of 
the Keep ME Warm Fund. 
In just one day the tele-
thon secured more than 
$290,000. 

Keep ME Warm is 
a partnership of the sev-
en United Ways in Maine 
and ten Community Action 
Programs (CAPs). It is the 
only statewide program 
that provides emergency 
heating assistance and sup-
port to low-income house-
holds and local organiza-
tions throughout Maine. 

Volunteers from all 
seven Maine United Ways, 
employees from Dead Riv-
er Company and NEWS 

CENTER Maine all joined 
forces to answer calls vir-
tually. For the fourth year, 
NEWS CENTER Maine’s 
Project Heat Power Hour 
was deployed. From noon 
to 1:00 p.m. telethon spon-
sor Dead River Company 
matched all donations up to 
$20,000. During the Pow-
er Hour viewers donated 
$69,838. With the match 
from Dead River, $89,838 
was donated in just one 
hour. As of this writing, 
NEWS CENTER Maine’s 
2023 Project Heat Telethon 
has accepted donations and 
pledges from individual 
donors and sponsors total-
ing $305,045. 

United Way antici-
pates funds will serve more 
than 690 households for 
heating assistance. That 
number is based on the 

current cost of $4.40 per 
gallon distributed by 100 
gallons per household. 

Donors were kind 
enough to share with The 
Project Heat Telethon vol-
unteers about why they 
were donating. Below are a 
few of those stories. 

A viewer from Porter 
donated $20. The viewer is 
a senior who has been on 
the receiving end of heat-
ing assistance in the past. 

A viewer from Dover 
Foxcroft donated $50, “I’m 
elderly and know how hard 
it can be to afford to heat a 
home”. 

A viewer from Top-
sham donated $300 - “This 
is Maine-this is what we 
do—we help our neigh-
bors! I’m 85 and can nev-
er remember a time when 
people were struggling so 
much!” 

A phone bank volun-

teer received a call from a 
gentleman in Florida who 
watches the Maine news 
every morning and wanted 
to help. 

A viewer from Bruns-
wick donated $500. She 
says heat wasn’t always 
available to her as a kid, 
and her mom relied on 
Community Concepts. She 
says she donated last year 
too. “This is my way of 
giving back!” 

A viewer donat-
ed $50. She was a single 
mom with a lot of kids and 
needed heating assistance 
when she was younger. She 
wants to help others that 
are now in her old shoes. 

A phone bank vol-
unteer took a donation of 
$200. The donor had been 
listening to the stories 
during NEWS CENTER 

Maine’s newscast and said 
he and his wife had some 
extra funds and wanted to 
help. 

In Maine, sixty per-
cent of homes rely on heat-
ing oil, the highest rate in 
the nation. Most Maine 
homeowners pay more for 
heating oil than any other 
energy expense during the 
winter months, especially 
for those who live in older 
homes that are not energy 
efficient. The reliance on 
oil to heat Maine homes 
makes the Project Heat 
Telethon vital to ensuring 
people can stay warm. 

The opportunity to 
donate to Project Heat 
and Keep ME Warm is 
still open. Visit KeepME-
Warm,org to donate. Visit 
or call 211 for heating as-
sistance and resources.

MOFGA Opens Applications for Ag-Related Scholarships
MAINE (Febru-

ary 16, 2023) -- Applica-
tions are now open for the 
2023 Russell Libby Agri-
cultural Scholar Awards. 
Each year, the Maine Or-
ganic Farmers and Garden-
ers Association (MOFGA) 
awards three $1,500 schol-
arships, one in each of the 
following categories:

MOFGA Journeyper-
son program participant 
(past or present).

Maine high school se-
nior planning to study sus-

tainable or organic farming 
(with a preference for col-
leges in Maine).

Teacher, school or 
education center looking to 
support an agricultural re-
lated project in Maine, such 
as a campus garden, class-
room project or a guest lec-
turer.

Awards are granted 
to honor the late Russell 
Libby, who led the Maine 
Organic Farmers and Gar-
deners Association for 17 
years and dedicated his life 

to growing the organic food 
movement. Recognizing, 
more than 20 years ago, 
that Maine’s farming popu-
lation was aging and dwin-
dling, Libby advocated for 
focusing significant MOF-
GA program resources on 
training the next generation 
of farmers. Through his 
vision, MOFGA has been 
instrumental in shifting the 
demographics of Maine’s 
farming population. Now 
Maine is one of the leading 
U.S. states for creating suc-

cessful new farmers. 
“Each spring when I 

read these applications, I 
feel hopeful and optimistic 
as I read the stories, dreams 
and plans shared within 
them. It is our hope that 
these scholarships will help 
support and inspire future 
growers and farmers,” says 
Anna Libby, community 
education director at MOF-
GA. 

  These scholarships 
support the recipients in 
their pursuits of agricul-
ture education and projects. 
Funds have been used for 
schooling, infrastructure 
that improves access to 
programs, new gardens and 
much more. Last year’s 
educator award recipient, 
Lindsey Schortz, used the 
funds towards building a 
composting system for the 
garden at the Belfast Com-
munity Outreach Program 
in Education (a high school 
program that serves at-risk 
students). 

  “The scholarship 
has enabled me and my 
students here at BCOPE 

to take risks as we build 
our composting program,” 
says Schortz. “Our first 
project with the funds was 
completed in December, 
a student designed and 
student built compost bin 
which two different classes 
worked on. We have sever-
al other ideas that we are 
researching and exploring 
at this time and having the 
funds to purchase books, 

technology and additional 
materials, not to mention 
the excitement of being a 
recipient of the Russell Lib-
by Scholarship as a motiva-
tor, has been invaluable. I 
am very appreciative.” 

Applications are due 
March 31, 2023. Please 
visit our  website  for more 
information and to apply 
for the Russell Libby Agri-
cultural Scholar Awards.
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Businesses Come Together to End Sale of Flavored Tobacco Products

Supporters of a bill to end the sale of flavored tobacco products in Maine gather for a busi-
ness-focused coalition launch in Augusta. L-R are Matthew Wellington of U.S. PIRG; Sen. 
Jill Duson (D-Cumberland); Tony Payne of MEMIC; Leah Day, owner of Lighthouse Bikes 
in South Portland; and Lisa Harvey-McPherson, RN, MBA, MPPM of Northern Light 
Health (2.14.2023)

Tony Payne of MEMIC and Leah Day, owner of of Light-
house Bikes in South Portland, listen during a business-fo-
cused coalition launch in Augusta to support legislation 
to end the sale of flavored tobacco products in Maine 
(2.14.2023)

AUGUSTA, ME 
(February 14, 2023) – 
Concerned about the high 
costs of tobacco use for 
Mainers and Maine busi-
nesses, a broad coalition 
of Maine businesses have 
joined together to encour-
age ending the sale of fla-
vored tobacco products in 
the state. The group is an 
offshoot of Flavors Hook 
Kids Maine, which is ded-
icated to eliminating the 
sale of all flavored tobacco 
products because flavored 
products like fruit, candy, 
and menthol flavored to-
bacco products specifical-
ly target kids and already 
marginalized communi-
ties. The business group, 
called Tobacco Free Maine 
Works, says the need to 
promote a healthy work-
force for the future is es-
sential. 

“I have a very person-
al story as it relates to to-
bacco addiction with all of 
my siblings,” said Sen. Jill 
Duson (D-Cumberland), 
sponsor of the statewide 
bill. “This is a preventive 
measure so more young 
people do not get addicted. 
It has an overwhelmingly 
negative impact on their 
health, their wellbeing, and 
our collective workforce. 
If we can put a stop to it by 
ending the sale of flavored 
tobacco products, then we 
should do so. It’s the right 
thing to do.”

“Beyond the clear 
threat to people’s health, 
tobacco addiction is an 

unnecessary strain on 
businesses’ bottom lines 
and one more challenge to 
finding reliable staff,” said 
Tony Payne, senior vice 
president, external affairs, 
at MEMIC. “Most people 
who use tobacco start be-
fore they turn 18 years old. 
That’s why reducing youth 
tobacco use now is key to 
promoting a healthy work-
force for Maine’s future.”

Some members gath-
ered on Tuesday in Augus-
ta to launch the business 
group. Tobacco Free Maine 
Works includes businesses 
stretching from Caribou to 
Bar Harbor to Portland.

“Taking care of kids 
from some of their earliest 
days is such an important 
responsibility,” said Jor-
dyn Rossignol, owner of 
Ms. Jordyn’s Child Care 
and Preschool in Caribou. 
“This isn’t just an issue 
that affects the kids in 
our care, but it affects our 
employees as well. If our 
workers are addicted to to-
bacco and nicotine, it pres-
ents a tremendous strain on 
our business, and on any 
business. The best way to 
avoid that addiction is to 
do the right thing and end 
the sale of flavored tobac-
co now, before more young 
people get hooked on these 
dangerous, harmful prod-
ucts.”

“My family has been 
impacted by youth getting 
hooked on flavored to-
bacco products, and as a 
small business owner, that 

has absolutely affected my 
business,” said Leah Day, 
owner of Lighthouse Bikes 
in South Portland. “My 
child was in the hospital 
for eight days because he 
became so hooked, so fast, 
on flavored tobacco prod-
ucts. The tobacco compa-
nies know how addictive 
these products are, and yet 
they continue to market 
them to children. No more. 
It stops here in Maine, and 
it stops now.”

Tobacco Free Maine 
Works is a coalition that is 
actively seeking addition-
al businesses to join. The 
initial group includes a 
diverse set of Maine busi-
nesses spread throughout 
the state including retail 
stores, food service, child 
care centers, profession-
al services, and health 
care-focused organiza-
tions.

“According to the 
2019 Maine Integrated 
Youth Health Survey, the 
percentage of Maine high 
school students report-
ing any tobacco use over 
the past month increased 
from 23.5% in 2015 to 
29.6% in 2019,” said Lisa 
Harvey-McPherson, RN, 
MBA, MPPM, of North-
ern Light Health. “Over 
that same period of time, 
the percentage of middle 
school students reporting 
any tobacco use increased 
from 6.3% to 7.6%. The 
data is clear. The impact 
of flavors hooking kids on 
tobacco products is detri-

mental to their health today 
and will negatively impact 
their health for a lifetime.”

In addition to 
MEMIC in Portland, Ms. 
Jordyn’s Child Care and 
Preschool in Caribou, and 
Northern Light Health in 
Brewer, Silverball Tavern 
in Saco, The Senator Inn & 
Spa in Augusta, Reel Piz-
za Cinerama in Bar Har-
bor, Print: A Bookstore in 
Portland, and Community 
Health Options in Lewis-
ton are some of the busi-
nesses that have joined the 
coalition. For more infor-
mation on the coalition and 
details for joining, visit to-
baccofreemaineworks.org. 

Anthem Blue Cross & Blue Shield Partners with Novella Infusion 
SOUTH PORT-

LAND, MAINE (Feb-
ruary 14, 2023) — In a 
continued effort to make 
healthcare more affordable 
and accessible in Maine, 
Anthem Blue Cross and 
Blue Shield in Maine re-
cently welcomed Novella 
Infusion, an outpatient infu-
sion therapy provider, to its 
care provider network.

  Novella Infusion of-
fers infusion and injection 
therapy (medication deliv-

ered through an IV) for a 
range of chronic conditions 
such as rheumatoid arthri-
tis, Crohn’s disease, multi-
ple sclerosis, osteoporosis, 
eczema, and many others. 
Novella Infusion recently 
opened locations in Lew-
iston and Portland and is 
opening a location in Au-
gusta in March.

  “Maine has some of 
the highest healthcare costs 
in the nation, and that’s 
why Anthem Blue Cross 

and Blue Shield is working 
hard to expand access to 
independent providers like 
Novella Infusion, which 
can deliver care at a more 
affordable cost and with the 
same, if not better, quality,” 
said Denise McDonough, 
president of Anthem Blue 
Cross and Blue Shield in 
Maine. “We’re pleased to 
welcome Novella Infusion 
to our extensive network of 
providers and provide our 
members with a more af-

fordable option for infusion 
therapy.” 

Anthem’s data shows 
that infusions delivered in 
a hospital are often two to 
three times more expensive 
– some with markups of up 
to 300 percent over the ac-
quisition cost of the drug – 
than infusions done in an in-
dependent infusion center. 

“We’re excited to 
bring a more convenient 
and comfortable infusion 
experience to Maine resi-

dents with the opening of 
our first two locations in 
Portland and Lewiston,” 
said Joe Brunink, CEO of 
Novella Infusion. “We will 
continue to grow to improve 
service for Maine residents, 
with our Augusta location 
opening in March and more 
locations planned in the fu-
ture. Novella Infusion is on 
a mission to increase access 
to high-quality infusion 
services for all who need 
it while lowering the total 

cost of care.” 
Novella Infusion of-

fers flexible infusion times, 
convenient parking, com-
fortable infusion chairs, and 
other amenities in a person-
al outpatient setting. Novel-
la’s experienced care team 
supports patients through-
out their infusion journey 
and care is provided by on-
site nurse practitioners. For 
more information about 
Novella Infusion, visit  no-
vellainfusion.com.
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By Yussef El Guindi

An Honest, Funny Love Story with a Cultural Twist

Catch Into the Woods with 
USM’s  Department of Theatre

GORHAM, ME 
(February 17, 2023) -- 
‘Into the Woods’ kicks off 
March 3! Join the USM 
Dept of Theatre and the 
Osher School of Music for 
this beloved modern clas-
sic from Stephen Sondheim 
and James Lapine. Direct-
ed by Elizabeth Carlson 
with Musical Direction by 
Ed Reichert. Runs through 
March 10th! USM.Maine.

edu/Theatre for tickets!
Lapine and Sondheim 

take everyone’s favorite 
storybook characters and 
bring them together for a 
timeless piece and a rare 
modern classic.

Into the Woods fol-
lows a Baker and his wife, 
who wish to have a child; 
Cinderella, who wishes to 
attend the King’s Festival; 
and Jack, who wishes his 

cow would give milk. When 
the Baker and his wife learn 
that they cannot have a child 
because of a Witch’s curse, 
the two set off on a journey 
to break the curse. Every-
one’s wish is granted, but 
the consequences of their 
actions return to haunt them 
later with disastrous results. 
The Tony Award-winning 
book and score are both en-
chanting and touching.

Cure Cabin Fever with 
Westbrook’s WinterFest 

WESTBROOK, ME 
(February 17, 2023) -- 
WinterFest is back! We’re 
adding some fun new ac-
tivities and surprises.

The 30 foot inflat-
able slides, petting zoo, 
horse and wagon rides, 
bounce houses, face paint-
ing, S’mores station, music 

and many other scheduled 
performances are also back 
this year. Updated infor-
mation will be added to the 
website in early February 
including the schedule of 
events.

Join us March 4th at 
Riverbank Park from 8AM 
to Noon!

Discover Downtown 
Westbrook is seeking spon-
sors and volunteers for this 
event. Please email abby@
downtownwestbrook.com 
to volunteer or for more in-
formation on sponsorship.

https://www.down-
townwestbrook.com/win-
terfest/
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LHE/PAC Welcomes Pihcintu Multinational Girls Chorus 
F R Y E B U R G , 

ME (February 16, 
2023) — The LHE/PAC is 
excited to welcome back 
the Pihcintu Multinational 
Girls Chorus!  The group 
will be performing on Sat-
urday, March 11th, at 4:00 
PM.  

War-torn villages, 
bloodshed, refugee camps, 
famine, and political tur-
moil were devastating re-
alities for many of these 
young singers before being 
embraced by the warmth, 
companionship and harmo-
ny that Pihcintu provides.

The power of surviv-
al eases but never erases 
the memory of unthink-

able atrocities, physical 
danger and personal trag-
edy. Portland, Maine, an 
ever-expanding interna-
tional resettlement com-
munity, was fertile ground 
to bring together children 
from diverse backgrounds 
to sing as one.  Con Ful-
lam,  award-winning pro-
ducer, musician, and 
songwriter, combined his 
passion for music with a 
deep concern for the effect 
of world issues on chil-
dren – creating The Chorus 
with the help of countless 
supporting souls from all 
walks of life. This unique 
chorus of young women 
from Cambodia, China, 

Congo, El Salvador, Egypt, 
Kazakhstan, Kenya, Leba-
non, Saudi Arabia, Somalia, 
Sudan, Uganda, Viet Nam, 
British West Indies, and 
Zambia, along with chil-
dren whose families have 
been here for generations, 
have formed a powerful and 
permanent bond. Through 
the healing power of music, 
these vulnerable, yet brave, 
young women have learned 
to trust, hope and laugh 
again. The children and 
their music are transforma-
tive. Being in their presence 
is a life-enhancing expe-
rience and they touch the 
hearts of all who hear them!

This is a free concert 

with donations accepted to 
support a worthy organiza-
tion like this and the ability 
to make these events possi-

ble. Reserve tickets online 
at  www.fryeburgacademy.
org/pac, or call the box of-
fice at 207-544-9066. The 

LHE/PAC is located at 18 
Bradley Street in Fryeburg, 
Maine on the campus of 
Fryeburg Academy. 

Maine Teachers, School Staff Share Why They #LoveTeaching 
AUGUSTA, ME 

(February 13, 2023)—
The Maine Department of 
Education (DOE) has part-
nered with News Center 
Maine for the third year in 
a row to highlight the voic-
es of teachers and school 
staff sharing why they 
#LoveTeaching during a 
weeklong national cam-
paign.  

#LoveTeaching  week 
is a national campaign 
started by educators in 2015 
and takes place every year 
around Valentine’s Day. 
All week, News Center 
Maine  will feature videos 
from Maine’s 2022 County 

Teachers of the Year and 
other members of Maine’s 
education workforce.

“Love Teaching week 
gives Maine’s teachers and 
school staff a megaphone 
to share what they love 
about teaching and working 
in our schools. We want to 
thank News Center Maine 
for providing teachers and 
school staff an opportuni-
ty to share the extraordi-
nary things happening with 
their students,” said Maine 
Education Commissioner 
Pender Makin. 

Here’s what teach-
ers have shared about why 
they #LoveTeaching:  

“I love teaching be-
cause it’s a great privi-
lege  to get to work with 
Maine students as they’re 
learning about the world 
around them and all of the 
different ways that they can 
make it better. I’ve never 
had the same day twice and 
I love my job,”  said Emi-
ly Albee, a social studies 
teacher at Hampden Acad-
emy  and the  2022 Penob-
scot County Teacher of the 
Year. 

“I love teaching art 
because it gives kids an op-
portunity to express them-
selves and use their voice 
in unexpected ways,”  said 

Kelsey Boucher, an art 
teacher at Robert Connors 
Elementary School in Lew-
iston and the 2022 Andro-
scoggin County Teacher of 
the Year. 

“This is my 17th 
year teaching and I love 
this job because I get to 
work with curious, kind, 
and hard-working stu-
dents,”  said Ashley  Bry-

ant, a 4th grade teacher at 
Sacopee Valley Middle 
School and the  2022 Ox-
ford County Teacher of the 
Year. 

The video messag-
es will air on  News Cen-
ter Maine’s morning and 
evening news shows from 
February 13th – 17th. Ed-
ucators and school staff 
can also participate in 

the campaign by posting 
their videos to social me-
dia and using the hashtags 
#LoveTeaching and 
#LoveSchoolStaff.  Tune 
in  to News Center Maine, 
WCSH 6/WLBZ 2 to see 
the faces and messages of 
the amazing people work-
ing to educate, inspire, and 
support young people in 
our state.  

Follow us on Facebook!
Don’t miss our weekly giveaways!
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Join University of Southern Maine for Juried Student Exhibition 

GORHAM, ME 
(February 15, 2023) -- 
Open to students across all 
majors at the University, 
the Juried Student Exhibi-
tion fosters student prepa-
ration for professional art 
settings and processes, 
provides feedback from art 
professionals in the com-
munity, and exposes their 
work to a wide range of 
viewers.  Join us for the 
Exhibition Opening on 
March 9, 2023, 6 – 8 PM! 
Exhibition dates: March 9 
– 25, 2023. 

Donations allow us to 

make this exhibition pos-
sible. Your gift supports 
a fund for student prizes 
and juror honoraria. Please 
consider giving to the Art 
Gallery today. 

Join us in thanking 
this year’s Jurors:

Phoebe Cole
Phoebe Cole is an 

art consultant and gal-
lerist based in Portland, 
Maine. Currently, she 
serves as Co-Director of 
Alice Gauvin Gallery and 
Special Projects Manager 
at Powell Fine Art Advi-
sory. Her focus is working 

in tandem with artists and 
clients to realize creative 
projects and expand cul-
tural networks. Previous-
ly, Phoebe worked as an 
Agent / Producer for Serlin 
Artist Management and as 
a Project Manager with Art 
Production Fund, an NYC-
based public art non-profit.

Kelsey Halliday 
Johnson

Kelsey Halliday 
Johnson (she/they) is an 
organizational strategist, 
eco-feminist, writer, and 
artist from Philadelphia, 
living in Cape Elizabeth, 

Maine. She currently 
works as the Executive Di-
rector of SPACE. Previous-
ly, Kelsey worked in cura-
torial and advancement 
capacities for the Michener 
Art Museum, Vox Populi 
Gallery, Locks Gallery, for 
independent curator Mar-
ianne Bernstein, and her 
own independent multi-site 
curatorial projects; as well 
as gaining significant ad-
ministrative experience at 
Blind Spot Magazine, the 
Penn Museum, and WPRB 
103.3FM. She is a graduate 
of Princeton University, 

the University of Penn-
sylvania, and Wesleyan 
University, and has taught 
at a range of colleges and 
universities as well as In-
terlochen Arts Academy. 
Johnson’s research projects 
have explored the aesthet-
ics and rhetoric of fascism, 
the intersection of art and 
technology, activist artists, 
explorations of landscape 
through media, and exper-
imental performance theo-
ry.

Jenny McGee Dough-
erty

Jenny McGee Dough-

erty (she/her) is a visual 
artist based in South Port-
land, ME. She is the As-
sociate Director of Artists 
at Work and Alumni Rela-
tions at Maine College of 
Art & Design and exhibits 
her work nationally. Previ-
ously, Jenny was the Asso-
ciate Director of SPACE 
Gallery from 2010-2014 
and the Administrative 
Director at TEMPOart in 
2018. Her murals, paint-
ings, and surface design 
work can be seen in several 
public spaces throughout 
Portland.
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Girls on the Run in Need 
of Volunteer Coaches

GORHAM, ME 
(February 14, 2023) -- 
Girls on the Run at Great 
Falls is seeking Volunteer 
Coaches! There are enough 
participants for a second 
team but two additional 

coaches are needed! You 
do not need to be a runner, 
a teacher or parent of a kid 
on the team, just a support-
ive community member 
who is passionate about 
empowering girls. 

Learn more here: 
https://www.girlsontherun-
maine.org/coach 

Email anne.merkel@
girlsontherun.org if you 
have questions. Thank you!

Follow us
on Facebook!

Don’t miss our weekly giveaways!

Gorham High School Sophomores 
Invited to Apply for RYLA 2023

GORHAM, ME 
(February 12, 2023) -- 
Gorham and Westbrook 
High School Sopho-
mores: Westbrook-Gor-
ham Rotary is looking for 
10 students interested in 
this leadership camp this 
summer. What a great 

way to start your summer, 
have fun, make friends, 
spend time outdoors, 
learn more about your-
self, and develop leader-
ship skills!

Contact your guid-
ance office today for 
more information and an 

application! Camps are 
fully funded by scholar-
ships from your local Ro-
tary club. You don’t want 
to miss this!!

More information 
about RYLA can be found 
at their website: https://
ryla7780.org/
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A snowshoer and two skiers leave the hut at Quarry Road Trails

• Landscaping
• Hardscape
• Drainage Installs
• Retaining Walls
• Mowing
• Snow Plowing
• and more!

207-344-5212

Seniors Not Acting Their Age

Quarry Road Trails - Nordic Skiing Gem

A skier completes a downhill section on Hawthorn Trail

The hilly River Loop travels along the Messalonskee River

 By Ron Chase
When our friends, 

John & Diane Stokinger, 
invited my wife, Nancy, 
and me to join them for 
Nordic skiing and snow-
shoeing at Quarry Road 
Trails (QRT) in Waterville, 
I was skeptical.   Although 
vaguely aware of the ex-
istence of ski trails in that 
central Maine commu-
nity, I didn’t know any-
thing about them.   The 
Stokingers knowledge was 
also limited as it would be 
their first visit. 

I look for two princi-
pal features when choosing 
a Nordic ski trail system:  
High quality grooming and 
the opportunity to experi-
ence extended longer dis-
tance treks as opposed to 
shorter circuitous routes.  
Since enjoying outdoor ad-
ventures with our friends 
is more important than 
trail considerations, we 
deferred to their judgment 
regarding QRT.  

QRT is located at the 
end of Quarry Road on the 
northern outskirts of the 
city.   Following Quarry 
Road under Interstate 95, 
Nancy and I soon observed 
what appeared to be well-
groomed trails on the left.  
Glimpses of more groomed 
trails were discerned as we 
proceeded farther along.  
Shortly after, a downhill 
ski slope was passed on the 
right where grooming was 
in progress.   By the time 
we arrived at the Outdoor 
Center where there is spa-
cious parking surrounded 
on three sides by Nordic 
ski trails, we were optimis-
tic.  Soon after, our friends 
joined us.

  QRT is an impres-
sive winter outdoor com-
plex that offers downhill 

skiing, snowshoeing, fat 
tire biking, and Nordic ski-
ing.  Passes are purchased 
at a hut where ski rentals 
and some loaner snow-
shoes are available. 

  Nancy decided to 
snowshoe while I opted to 
join Diane & John for Nor-
dic skiing.   Classic skiers, 
we initially negotiated the 
easy Charlie’s Inner Loop, 
Davis, and Far Meadow 
Loop Trails where the 
grooming was superb.  
By accident, we stumbled 
onto the “more difficult” 
Hawthorn Trail that travels 
along the Messalonskee 
River.  The wide painstak-
ingly groomed route facil-
itated effective snowplows 
on the downhills and effi-
cient herringboning on the 
climbs.  

Success on Haw-
thorne prompted a deci-
sion to test our skills on 
the extended “more dif-
ficult” River Loop.   The 
approximately three kilo-
meter one-way trek was 
an exhilarating continuum 
of demanding climbs and 
exciting twisting descents, 
the second half was adja-
cent to the river.

  On return, we 
stopped at the hut for a 
break.  Nancy soon joined 
us and reported invigorat-
ing snowshoeing.  The ge-
nial attendant related that 
the trail system is regularly 
used for competitive ski 
racing and other group ac-
tivities.  He also disclosed 
that the ski area makes 
snow for the Nordic trails 
closest to the hut and lim-
ited skiing had been avail-
able since late November.  
That revelation just about 
blew my socks off.   I’d 
spent hours in December 
and January futilely at-

tempting to locate quality 
Nordic skiing and all the 
while it was conveniently 
accessible in nearby Wa-
terville. 

The four of us had 
different agendas for 
the afternoon.   I decid-
ed to explore the distant 
North Koons and Wally’s 
Way Loop Trails.   About 
a five kilometer outing in-
cluding connector trails, 
both are rated “more dif-
ficult.”  

After skiing Charlie’s 
Inner Loop, Meadowlark 
Trail, and Far Meadow 
Loop, I connected left onto 
North Koons.  While River 
Loop and the trails closest 
to the hut had been busy, I 
found myself alone in a de-
lightful wilderness setting 
on rolling North Koons.  
The grooming continued to 
be exceptional on the one-
way network.   Although 
there was some downhill, 
I generally skied gradually 
uphill for the first half of 
North Koons before join-
ing and repeating the same 
on the initial segment of 
Wally’s Way.  Much of the 
remainder of the ski on the 
east sides of the two loops 
was steadily downhill and 
very entertaining.   I met 
two skiers just before com-
pleting the thoroughly en-
joyable double loop who 
echoed my favorable ob-
servations about the trails.

  Everyone in our 
group was impressed 
with their QRT experi-
ence.   I’ll definitely re-
turn.   Assuming the trails 
are well-groomed, which 
seems likely, I plan to ski 
the “most difficult” Upper 
Colby Sprint and South 
Koons Trails during my 
next visit.   And, when no 
one else has snow, I’ll call 

to see if QRT is making 
their own. 

My book,  Maine Al 
Fresco:   The Fifty Finest 
Outdoor Adventures in 
Maine includes three chap-
ters that relate exciting 
Nordic ski escapades in 
Maine.   Had I been aware 
of QRT when I wrote the 
book, it would have been 
the fourth.

  Ron Chase resides 
in Topsham.   His latest 
book, “Maine Al Fresco:  
The Fifty Finest Outdoor 
Adventures in Maine” is 
available at  www.north-
countrypress.com/maine-
al-fresco  or in bookstores 
and through online retail-
ers.   His previous books 
are “The Great Mars 
Hill Bank Robbery” and 
“Mountains for Mortals – 
New England.”   Visit his 
website at  www.ronchase-
outdoors.com or he can be 
reached at  ronchaseout-
doors@comcast.net

Collins Named Top Republican on Defense Subcommittee 
WA S H I N G T O N , 

D.C. (February 13, 
2023)—Today, U.S. Sen-
ator Susan Collins was 
named the Ranking Mem-
ber of the Defense Appro-
priations Subcommittee, 
which oversees and sets 
the annual budget for the 
Department of Defense.  

Senator Collins will serve 
in this new leadership role 
on the Defense Appropri-
ations Subcommittee in 
addition to  serving as the 
Vice Chairman of the full 
Appropriations Commit-
tee.

  “As the Ranking 
Member of the Defense 

Appropriations Subcom-
mittee, I will work hard 
to ensure that the highly 
skilled employees at Bath 
Iron Works and Portsmouth 
Naval Shipyard have the re-
sources they need to build 
and maintain our Navy 
fleet,” Senator Collins said.  
“From DFAS Limestone 

to  the 101st Air  Refueling 
Wing in Bangor to Pratt 
& Whitney in North Ber-
wick, Mainers who serve 
in uniform, as DoD civil-
ians, and in the defense 
industry make outsized 
contributions to our nation-
al security.  I will continue 
to work to strengthen our 
critical defense industrial 
base, which is essential to 
ramping up production of 
materials urgently needed 
to support Ukraine’s efforts 
against the brutal Russian 

attacks and to deter China.”
  Senator Collins has 

long been a champion for 
members of our military 
and our national defense.  
She  received  the Distin-
guished Citizen Award 
from the Congressional 
Medal of Honor Society in 
2018 for her work to sup-
port veterans, and she  re-
ceived  the Navy’s highest 
public service award from 
the Secretary of the Navy 
in 2013 for her tireless 
advocacy of  shipbuilding 

programs.  
Senator Collins has 

strongly advocated for the 
construction of destroyers, 
the workhorses of the fleet, 
by  restoring  funding for a 
DDG-51 that was cut from 
the Navy’s budget in the 
Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 De-
fense Appropriations bill 
and  adding  $2.19 billion 
to the FY 2023 defense 
appropriations bill for the 
construction of an addi-
tional, third DDG-51.  

  The Pentagon’s an-
nual assessment of China’s 
military power reports that 
the Chinese Navy is now 
the largest in the world 
with about 340 ships, and 
China is expected to have 
a 400-ship fleet in 2025.  
Today, the United States 
Navy has 293 battle force 
ships, a fleet that many 
military experts consider to 
be too small given global 
threats.
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Call Inogen Today To 
Request Your FREE Info Kit

One solution for oxygen at 
home, away, and for travel
Introducing the INOGEN ONE
It’s oxygen therapy on your terms

No more tanks to re� ll. No more deliveries. No 
more hassles with travel. The INOGEN ONE 
portable oxygen concentrator is designed to 

provide unparalleled freedom for oxygen 
therapy users. It’s small, lightweight, clinically 
proven for stationary and portable use, 
during the day and at night, and can go 
virtually anywhere — even on most 
airlines. Inogen accepts Medicare and 
many private insurances!

Reclaim Your 
Freedom And
Independence NOW!
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• SAND

1294 Sabattus Street
Lewiston

207-713-6090
Delivery Available
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residential & commercial 
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Loading Hours:
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Fri - 8 am to 5 pm
Sat - 8 am to 2 pm

Sun - 8 am to Noon

Putin “Wants to Divide Us,” Sen. King Warns 

WA S H I N G T O N , 
D.C. (February 15, 
2023)  – U.S. Senator An-
gus King (I-Maine) today 
discussed Russian Presi-
dent Vladimir Putin’s key 
objectives in his unpro-
voked war on Ukraine as 
the conflict approaches its 
one year anniversary. In a 
hearing before the Senate 
Armed Services Commit-
tee (SASC), King ques-
tioned Mr. Roger Zakheim, 
the Washington Director at 
the Ronald Reagan Presi-
dential Foundation and In-
stitute, about Putin’s strat-
egy for the war’s coming 
months. The Senator reiter-
ated that Russia’s best hope 
for success is to divide the 
west, but with a united 
front, Putin “doesn’t stand 
a chance” to win the war. 

On Putin’s strategy to 
divide the west from sup-
porting Ukraine, Senator 
King asked the panelists: 

“It strikes me, as you 
look back at the Ukraine 
conflict, that if you com-
bine the Ukrainians ‘Will 

to Fight’ with the resources 
of the west and the United 
States, Putin really, in the 
long run, doesn’t stand a 
chance. It strikes me that 
Putin’s best hope now is 
dividing the West and di-
viding the United States. 
Do you think that’s a legit-
imate concern?”  the Sena-
tor asked Mr. Zackheim. 

Mr. Zackheim re-
plied,  “I absolutely think 
that’s part of the Putin’s 
strategy. I think he also 
questions the will of the 
West to continue to sup-
port Ukraine. Absolutely, I 
agree with that.” 

Senator King then 
asked Mr. Zackheim to 
expand on the need for 
the west to supply military 
equipment to Ukraine: 

“You mentioned – 
you used the word a few 
minutes ago – speedily. 
And one of my concerns 
is that, for example, with 
the tanks, our response has 
been slow, and then we 
have to go through train-
ing. And I’m worried right 

now at this moment that 
the Russians are preparing 
for a major offensive in the 
east that the Ukrainians ar-
en’t going to be ready for 
because they don’t have 
the equipment,”  Senator 
King said. “In other words, 
we’ve telegraphed to them 
that we don’t have the tanks 
there yet, and they’re going 
to try to take advantage of 
this gap. Is that something 
of concern?”

 “Yes, Senator. I think 
the unclassified informa-
tion I’ve reviewed certain-
ly suggests that. The way I 
think about it, Senator, is 
the strategy here is to help 
Ukraine realize a counter 
offensive, to break through 
that Russian line that is 
emerging in the Donbas. 
To do that, we should give 
them all the capabilities 
necessary. Tanks is one ex-
ample; fourth generation 
fighter aircraft is another. 
And we tend to think about 
the platform and get stuck 
rather than thinking about 
the strategy. If we trust 

Ukraine to restore its sov-
ereign territory, then we 
should trust some of the 
platforms to do that and 
not be worried they’re go-
ing to use the platform for 
some other purpose or es-
calate the battle beyond the 
territory of Ukraine,”  Mr. 
Zackheim replied. 

Senator King con-
cluded his questioning by 
asking Dr. Bonny Lin, a 
Director at the Center for 
Strategic & International 
Studies, about the similar-
ities between the Ukrai-
nians will to fight against 
Russia and the Taiwanese 
will to fight against the 
Chinese: 

Senator King 
asked,  “The key to the 
success thus far of the 
Ukrainians has been their 
amazing courage and will 
to fight. How do you as-
sess the will to fight of the 
people of Taiwan and their 
leadership? Is their lead-
ership of the Churchillian 
quality of Zelenskyy, or 
are they closer to, let’s say, 
[Former Afghanistan Presi-
dent] Ghani?” 

“That’s an excellent 
question, Senator. I think 
Taiwan is strengthening 
its will to fight. It’s very 
encouraging for Taiwan to 
look at what Ukraine has 
accomplished, and it’s in-

stilling more confidence 
in the Taiwan people. I 
would also note that unlike 
Ukraine, where folks could 
leave via land, Taiwan is 
surrounded by water. So 
even if we’re not necessar-
ily seeing the strong will 
now, when push comes to 
shove, I think many people 
in Taiwan will find they 
have no escape routes and 
they need to fight for their 
home,” Dr. Lin concluded. 

A member of the 
Senate Armed Services 
Committee and the Senate 
Select Committee on In-
telligence, Senator King is 
recognized as a thoughtful 
voice on national security 
and foreign policy issues. 
Senator King has shared 
concerns that Putin may 
consider  “greater force in 
Ukraine” and  condemned 
the attacks on Ukrainian 
sovereignty  as “heinous”, 
calling for a united, inter-
national effort to push back 
on Putin. Senator King 
has also  urged  maximum 
intelligence sharing with 
Ukrainian officials,  and 
cosponsored a bipartisan 
resolution  supporting the 
American partner in the 
face of Russian aggres-
sion.  He recently gave 
a  floor speech  urging de-
terrence to prevent war se-
cured numerous provisions 

in the  FY2022 National 
Defense Authorization 
Act for support to Ukraine. 
In January, Senator King 
visited Kiev to hold bilat-
eral meetings with Pres-
ident Zelenskky and his 
Ukrainian counterparts to 
ensure that American aid 
was used efficiently with 
proper oversight.

  In addition to his 
committee work, Senator 
King serves on the Sen-
ate North Atlantic Treaty 
Organization (NATO) Ob-
server Group, is Co-Chair 
of the U.S. Senate Arctic 
Caucus, and Co-Chaired 
the Cyberspace Solarium 
Commission. 

Free Classes in Career, Business, and Financial Education Offered
MAINE, STATE-

WIDE (February 17, 
2023)—New Ventures 
Maine  (NVME) will of-
fer tuition-free online 
and in-person workshops 
and  classes  in March in 
three program areas: ca-
reer, business and financial 
education. Workshops and 
classes are designed to help 
people in Maine gain the 
skills, knowledge, and con-
fidence to start a business, 
build a career, and manage 
money. 

The full  class  sched-
ule is updated frequently 
and is accessible online.

Online and in-person 
classes in the three pro-

gram areas include:
Manage Your Money
My Money 

Works:  Wednesdays, 
March 1 – 29, 6:00 – 7:00 
p.m. Online. Gain the skills 
and confidence you need 
to stretch your money, pay 
your bills, reduce debt, find 
money for savings, plan for 
retirement, and set personal 
financial goals with a plan 
to achieve greater financial 
stability.

Managing Your Mon-
ey:  Thursdays, March 16 
- 30, 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. 
Online. Learn to budget, re-
pair your credit, and create 
a savings plan. Join us for 
one, two, or all three work-

shops.  March 16:  Budget-
ing Basics; March 23: Let’s 
Talk About Credit;  March 
30: Build Your Savings.

Build Your Career
Connecting Wom-

en to Construction Ca-
reers:  Thursday, March 2, 
10:00 – 11:30 a.m. OR 6:00 
– 7:30 p.m. Online.  This 
virtual session is designed 
for women and underrepre-
sented workers to explore 
high-wage careers within 
the construction trades as 
well as low-cost or no-cost 
training programs and job 
opportunities.

Building Confi-
dence:  Thursday, March 
2 - 16, 10:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

Online.  Whether you are 
navigating recent changes, 
looking for a job, starting 
a business, or simply want 
to be more confident, join 
this class to assess your 
confidence and learn con-
crete tools to help you build 
your confidence and keep it 
strong.

Making Career 
Choices: Tuesday, March 7, 
10:00 – 11:00 a.m. OR 6:30 
– 7:30 p.m. Online. Ready 
for a career change but 
don’t know where to start? 
This workshop will point 
you in the right direction. 
We will cover what to con-
sider when making a ca-
reer choice and resources 
to help you succeed. (Also 
offered Tuesday, March 21, 
10:00 – 11:00 a.m.)

Job Search Work-
shops: Tuesdays, March 
14 - 28, 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. 
Online.  Ready for a new 
job or a career change? Join 
us for one, two, or all three 
of these workshops. March 
14:  Job Search  Strategies; 
March 21:  Resume Strate-

gies; March 28:  Interview 
Strategies.

Changing Jobs: 
Finding Work That Fits: 
Wednesdays, March 22 – 
April 5, 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. 
Online.  Are you consid-
ering a job change? This 
online class designed for 
women will help you iden-
tify work options and ben-
efits that align with your 
interests, skills, and values.

Start a Business
Introduction to 

Self-Employment:  Tues-
day, March 7, 12:00 – 1:00 
p.m.  Online. Is self-em-
ployment the right choice 
for you? The class covers 
the pros and cons of own-
ing your own business, 
steps needed for start-up, 
major elements of a busi-
ness plan, and resources to 
help you succeed.

Tax Readiness for 
the Self-Employed: Thurs-
day, March 9, 12:00 – 1:00 
p.m. Online. Learn how to 
organize your financial re-
cords, understand your tax 
responsibilities, become 

familiar with tax forms, 
and file your taxes with 
confidence. This workshop 
is designed for sole-propri-
etors.

Venturing Forth: 
Business Planning for En-
trepreneurs: Mondays, 
March 13 – June 12, 9:30 
a.m. – 2:30 p.m. In person 
in Brunswick. This 60-hour 
business planning course 
covers the following topics 
in depth: your customer, 
competition, marketing, 
record keeping, taxes, fi-
nancing, legal aspects, and 
more. For new or existing 
business owners.  Applica-
tions are due by noon on 
Friday, March 10.

Business Basics: 
Wednesdays, March 29 – 
April 12, 10:00 – 11:30 
a.m. Online.  This class 
covers the basics of a busi-
ness plan, marketing, and 
cash planning. It will help 
you assess the feasibility, 
desirability, and viability of 
your business idea and get 
you started with your plan.

To learn more or 
sign up, visit newventures-
maine.org  and “choose 
a class” or call 207-621-
3440. 

Best
Source
for Arts, 

Music and 
Theater!

Your
Hometown Paper.

Send all items for
What’s Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.
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Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 

There IS A Safe, Guaranteed Alternative To 
Increase Your Income.  

                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   

“10 Secrets Your Banker Doesn’t 
Want You To Know” 

 Call Our 24 Hour Order Line  @782-3800 

Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 

There IS A Safe, Guaranteed Alternative To 
Increase Your Income.  

                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   

“10 Secrets Your Banker Doesn’t 
Want You To Know” 

 Call Our 24 Hour Order Line  @782-3800 

Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 

There IS A Safe, Guaranteed Alternative To 
Increase Your Income.  

                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   

“10 Secrets Your Banker Doesn’t 
Want You To Know” 

 Call Our 24 Hour Order Line  @782-3800 

ACCOUNTANT

CHIROPRACTOR

PRINTING

Family Chiropractic Center

1485 Lisbon Street, Lewiston

207.783.0078
www.familychirome.com



Experience Life

23 Goldthwaite Rd. 
Auburn, ME 04210

PO Box 715 
Lewiston, ME 04243

AUBURN SELF STORAGE, LLC

PHONE 376-3325  

Auburn 207-783-9111   Norway 207-743-7777
AustinPA.com

Your Financial Team

SHIPPING

SELF STORAGE

Computer Diagnostics • Yokohama Tires
Repairs • Alignments • Inspection Station

Gas • Clear K1 • Tune-ups • Brakes • Batteries

260 S. Main St., Auburn • 782-9144 

Dan & Don Poisson
dfpoisson@aol.com

Poisson & Sons 
Auto Care Center, Inc.

The Only Full-Service Gas Station in Auburn!

AUTO CARE

PAINTING

9 N. River Road in Auburn ~ www.AuburnGoinPostal.com ~ 784-9900

MARINE SERVICES

Locally Owned

Marine Service

237 Lewiston Road • Topsham, ME 04086 • (207) 725-5997
www.pontesmarine.com

American 
Builders

Call 207-500-8100
For FREE Estimates

Quality Work with References Available

Custom Building & Remodeling

Fully Insured • 5 Year Workmanship Warranty

Call Tyler
500-8100

Finish Carpenter

CONTRACTORS

Interiors • Exteriors
Free Estimates

WADE J. LIBBY
WJLibbyPainting@gmail.com

Drywall Repair
Pressure Washing

CELL: 207.210.0605

FREE DELIVERY L/A

777-1520
www.sweetpeafloraldesignsme.com

Sweet Pea Des igns
FLOWER SHOPPE

FLOWER SHOPPE

PHOTOGRAPHY WEB HOSTING

CD’S

Executive Portraits • Business photographs • Videos

Bell Studios, Inc.

PHOTOGRAPHY

MASONRY
Jason Hodsdon

JasonHodsdonMasonry@gmail.com

Masonry • Culture Stones
Chimneys • Chimney Cleaning

Repointing & Repairs
Restoration

Stainless Steel Liners

North Monmouth
(207) 215-3557

Fully Insured 
Free Estimates

20+ Years of Experience

Business Directory

Contact us today for possible openings in our 
business directory! Info@TwinCitytimes.com.

Locally Owned
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Calendar
Send your submissions to the Editor. More online.

GORHAM LITTLE LEAGUEGORHAM LITTLE LEAGUE    
Field Funding CampaignField Funding Campaign

GYBSA is a non-profit 501(c)(3) tax deductible contribution

GORHAM LITTLE LEAGUE  
Field Funding Campaign
The Gorham Youth Baseball & Softball Association is making a large capital investment 
to provide updates and add fields to accommodate practice and game schedules:

          - Develop 2 fields at White Rock

          - Purchase seasonal fence for Shaw Park

          - Repair dugouts and fencing, build storage centers

          - Add infield mix and relevel current fields

          - Acquire tarps and field maintenance equipment

          - Add scoreboards

VISIT: GYBSA.COM FOR MORE INFORMATION, INCLUDING DONATION LEVEL REWARDS

$20K

$50K

DONATE TODAY!

$40K

$30K

VISIT: tinyurl.com/GYBSA-DONATE or 
MAIL TO: GYBSA, PO Box 176, Gorham, ME 04038

Boothbay Harbor Police Department
We are accepting applications for new and experienced officers. These 
benefits listed are for the full-time position (s). Also hiring reserve officers 
starting at $30.00/hr.

Starting Pay $47,040 – $64,960 yearly 

Come join a team of officers who have created a family 
atmosphere with a great community to back them. 

Job description: Under general direction from the patrol sergeant and in accordance with 
established policies and procedures, incumbent assumes responsibility for the protection of 
life and property, through enforcement of laws and ordinances. Work normally consists of 
routine patrol, preliminary investigation, answering complaints, and traffic enforcement.
Please visit The Town of Boothbay Harbor website to access application.

• Work schedule is two days on, two days off 
and every other weekend. Plenty of overtime 
offered. 

• Outstanding medical, vision, dental, and life 
insurance. 

• Town pays 100% for single employee health, 
85% for all other plans. 

• We also offer a Flex Spending plan. 
• Generous PTO package. 
• ME PERS 2C (25 years / no age requirement.) 
• Uniforms and boots provided. 
• Includes membership to our local YMCA and 

Fish and Game Club. 

February 23
LEWISTON – Lew-

iston Public Library is host-
ing Predators: The Balance 
of Nature on Thursday, 
February 23rd from 2-3pm 
in Callahan Hall at the 
Lewiston Public Library. 
Information for this event 
can be found on our web-
site:  https://lplonline.org/
events/predators-the-bal-
ance-of-nature/

Fridays February 
24 and March 3 and 10

LEWISTON -- Open-
ing Minds through Art at 
Education Center of Se-
niorsPlus at 8 Falcon Road 
in Lewiston

Through a series of 
classes, OMA engages 
students with dementia in 
creating free-wheeling art. 
Contact SeniorsPlus, at 
207-795-4010,  edcenter@
seniorsplus.org.

February 25
GRAY -- First Con-

gregational Church of 
Gray holds Saturday Night 
Church Supper  at 5:00 P. 
M. at the Parish House, 5 
Brown Street, Gray. Hand-

icapped accessible. Seating 
capacity - 50 

Meals are sin-
gle-sized and are $10 each. 
Please pay at the door. The 
Meal includes: A variety of 
Casseroles, Salads, Baked 
Pea Beans, Red Hot Dogs, 
Breads, and an Assortment 
of Desserts and Beverages.

February 25
BUXTON -- Had-

dock Supper Buffet  - Sat-
urday, February 25, 2023 
- 5:00 pm at Living Wa-
ters Church, Parker Farm 
Road, Buxton.  Suggest-
ed donation: $8 Adult, $4 
Child, $20 Family.

Please note: We will 
offer the option of takeout 
containers for those who 
do not want to come in-
side for seating. Wearing 
of face masks for those 
who are not vaccinated is 
suggested. Hand sanitizer 
is available for those who 
wish to use it.

February 28
LEWISTON -- 

BLACK HISTORY 
MONTH FILM AND DIS-
CUSSION held on the 28th 
of February from 4-7 PM 
at the Lewiston Public Li-
brary.

Dr. Ayat Hamza, Dr. 
Marcelle Medford and City 
of Lewiston DEI Direc-
tor Melissa Hue present a 
Black History Month film 
screening and discuss the 
historical events from the 

movie and their impact on 
African Americans today. 
513-3135; www.LPLon-
line.org

Every 1st, 2nd, and 
3rd Monday starting 

March 6
LEWISTON -- PRO-

GRAMS FOR HOMES-

CHOOL FAMILIES, held 
the 1st, 2nd and 3rd Mon-
day 11:15am-12:30pm 
starting March 6th, 2023 
at the Lewiston Public Li-
brary Children’s Depart-
ment

Homeschool fami-
lies, are you looking for 
opportunities to have fun 
and socialize with other 
homeschool families? LPL 
will be offering activities 
for homeschool families in 
the Children’s Department 
the first three Mondays of 
each month from 11:15am-
12:30pm.The activities 
will be a Homeschool Vid-
eo Game Social on March 
6th, a Homeschool Lego 
Club and Curriculum Swap 
on March 13th, and a Ho-
meschool Storytime and 
Craft on March 20th.

This program is free 
and recommended for ho-
meschool families with 
children of all ages. No 
registration is required. 
Contact info. 513-3133, 
LPLKids@lewistonmaine.
gov
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Classified Ads

Send payment with completed form to our
 bookkeeping office:  89 Union Street, Suite 1014

Auburn, ME 04210 or email it to us!

BLUEBERRIES
Halls Wild Blueberries 
for sale: Peter Blunda 
839-8466; Kings Farm 
8 3 9 - 5 8 4 4 ; S t a n d i s h 
Hardware 642-2771 
Available after 7-25-22

BOOKS
Spiritual Books to Learn 
From. New!  Open Up 
and Find Yourself – the 
Treasure Chest of My 
Existence. New!  Song 
of the Climate Change 
– Every Country has Its 
Stanzas. New! I Pray to 
the Power of Love
w w w . g a b r i e l e -
publishing-house.com
Toll-Free:   844-576-
0937 

CLEANERS
CC Island Cleaning 
Company. Seasonal, Air 
B&B, homes. Cleaning 
with care. Call for a 
quote. Denise (207) 
420-4952.

MJ’s- Cleaning
O v e r  1 0  y e a r s 
experience. Reasonable 
rates. Available to work 
with your schedule.
Call: 207-539-3204. 

FIREWOOD
Dry 18 and 16 inch fire-
wood. Ready to burn. 
Will load your pick-up or 
trailer. Must be picked 
up at Dyer Road, Lew-
iston. Call Ed 577-5878 
Small and Large quanti-
ties available. 

FOR SALE
Men’s Dress Coats al-
most new - One London 
Fog, dark tan size 42 R 
$50, one 3/4 length with 
zip in lining - tan $40. 
1 pair new Timberland 
work boots size 9W $50. 
Call 207-782-4228

Wood boiler – Must go! 
$2,500. Alternate heat-
ing carbon steel wood 
boiler. Purchased in 
1996 for $6,800. New 
door seal, bricks, blan-
ket, and silicone card 
bead. Includes cycle 
timer and plumb fittings. 
1,400#. Model E100 
wood gun. Can be lifted 
directly into your trailer.
GORHAM. (207) 222-
2755.

Turboclean Power-

brush Pet Pro
Turboclean Powerbrush 
Pet Pro carpet cleaner. 
Brand new. Used once. 
Asking $80. Call 893-
8851. Gorham.

Back Hoe
Back hoe Attachment 
for tractor. 3 point hitch, 
category two, 12 foot 
long $3,500 . 782-5539

Exercise Bike, 
Coffee table

Recumbent bike with 
heart & mileage mon-
itor $75. Lt oak cof-
fee table with 4 glass 
panes & shelf. Call 
782-1456

GENERATOR
Briggs & Stratton Elite 
series 7000 Watt gener-
ator - Key start- 25 foot
10 gauge rigid power 
cord included. Used 63 
hours. Asking $650.00 
cash - serious inquiries 
only, please call 207-
929-1575

PAINTING
Interiors and Exteriors. 
23 years full time, ref-
erences upon request, 
seniors and veterans 
discount on labor, free 
estimates. Call for on site 
review of your project 
with advice on what you 
have now and the best 
way to proceed. Call 
207-786-9849

PET SITTER 
WANTED

Looking for a kind petsit-
ter for myself in the Ox-
ford area. Willing to pay 
milage and base rate. 
Experience preferred. 
Please contact- Melissa 
207-539-3204

SENIORS
LEWISTON SENIOR 

CITIZENS TRIPS 
FOR 2023  

S p o t l i g h t  o n  S a n 

Antonio, Texas - April 
2-6, 2023
Trip includes 5 days, 4 
nights lodging, 3 breakfasts 
and 2 dinners, visit to two 
UNESCO world heritage 
sites, visit to the Mission 
San Jose, visit  to the 
ALAMO, boat ride along 
the Paseo del Rio known 
as the River Walk, National 
Museum of the Pacific War 
and so much more.  

 Reflections of Italy - 
October 9 - 18, 2023

   Trip includes 10 days, 
9 nights lodging, and 12 
meals, including Rome, 
Vatican Museums, Sistine 
Chapel, St. Peter’s Basilica, 
Assisi, Perugia, Cortona, 
Florence, Michelangelo’s 
DAVID, Chianti Winery & 
Cooking Class, Venice, St. 
Mark’s square, boat ride to 
Murano Island, Milan and 
much more.

Virginia Beach, Colonial 
Williamsburg & Historic 
Norfolk - May 22 - 27, 
2023 
    Trip includes 5 nights 

lodging and 8 meals , 
guided tour of Colonial 
Wil l iamsburg, narrated 
Norfolk Naval Base Harbor 
Cruise, admission to the 
Naut icus & Batt leship 
Wisconsin, visit to Mariner’s 
M u s e u m  a n d  P a r k , 
admission to Virginia Beach 
Aquarium & Marine Science 
Center and free time on 
Virginia Beach and the 
Virginia Beach Boardwalk.  
A $75 deposit pp is due 
when signing up.  Price is 
$809 pp double occupancy 
and includes bus driver’s 
tip.
For more information on 
any of our trips, please 
contact Claire Bilodeau 
(207)784-0302  or Cindy 
Boyd (207)345-9569.

SUPERVISED 
EXERCISE

Fit to Function, individ-
ualized exercise pro-
gramming promoting 
function through fitness. 
All ages welcome with 
emphasis on middle 
aged and older adults. 
Currently offered at pri-

vate Lewiston gym, in-
home options available. 
Call Mike Phelan for 
more information. 207-
577-8777

TRAVEL TRAILER

2020 Keystone Sprinter 
Limited. Excellent con-
dition. Located at KOA 
Naples Maine seasonal 
site. 3 slide outs, 2 air 
conditioners, 2 refrig-
erators, gas stove with 
oven, 2 TV’s, fireplace, 
king size bed, queen 
couch, 2 recliners, fur-
nace, automatic stabiliz-
er jack, 50 amp service. 
Valued at $43,900. Will 
negotiate. Call 207-784-
6815. 

WANTED
I am using a 40-year-old 
computer and my wife 
and I would like to buy 
a “wow” computer to 
communicate with our 
grandchildren and our 
children. Please call (207) 
650-7224.
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WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

STEPHEN NAGY
Personal Lines Agent

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

416 Sabattus St. ~ Lewiston
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

“I take the time to find
the most competitive and
comprehensive personal
insurance package for

each client. That’s how I
deliver on the promise.”CHAMPOUX INSURANCE is pleased 

to announce that Dick Albert has 

re-joined the Agency Team at 

Champoux Insurance. Please give 

Dick a call and put his 30 years of 

experience to work for you.

Call Today

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

150 East Avenue ~ Lewiston, ME 04240
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
   CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

“How I deliver on the promise 
here at Champoux Insurance 
Agency’s claims department is 
with great care, urgency and 
follow-up when handling each 
claim for our insureds.”

ANITA PENLEY
Claims Representative

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSEWHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
   CHAMPOUX INSURANCE   CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

Voted by Market  
Study as Best  

Insurance Agency  
in Greater L/A for  

the 7th year  
running!

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

STEPHEN NAGY
Personal Lines Agent

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

416 Sabattus St. ~ Lewiston
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

“I take the time to find
the most competitive and
comprehensive personal
insurance package for

each client. That’s how I
deliver on the promise.”

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE is pleased 

to announce that Dick Albert has 

re-joined the Agency Team at 

Champoux Insurance. Please give 

Dick a call and put his 30 years of 

experience to work for you.

Call Today

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

150 East Avenue ~ Lewiston, ME 04240
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
   CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

“Protecting your assets, by 
finding the right products and 
pricing, is how I deliver on the 
promise.”

Nicole Lajoie
Licensed Agent

Your SecuritY iS our Main concern

We can insure your 
winter toys, snowmobiles, 
side by sides 
and more

Insulate. Be comfortable.  
Save money.
Rebates up to $8,000 for  
income-eligible households

Visit efficiencymaine.com for program details or call 866-376-2463.

Start today by scanning this QR 
code and see if you prequalify.

It takes less than 5 minutes.

St. John Paul II Parish Announces Lenten Season Schedule
SCARBOROUGH, 

ME (February 17, 2023) 
– St. John Paul II Parish 
announces its Lenten sea-
son Mass schedules, spir-
itual programming, social 
events, faith formation op-
portunities and charitable 
efforts spanning from Feb-
ruary to April.

Spiritual Program-
ming

The schedule for 
Ash Wednesday services 
and Masses on Wednes-
day, February 22 can be 
viewed on https://jp2me.
org/events/ash-wednes-
day-2023 

The Stations of the 
Cross is a Lenten devo-
tion on Fridays that offers 
witness to the Jesus’ Pas-
sion and Death. At each 
station we use our senses, 
our imagination to reflect 
prayerfully upon Jesus’ 
suffering, death and res-
urrection and to simply 
experience Christ’s abun-
dant love for us. View our 
schedule or pray along 
with us virtually here 
https://jp2me.org/stations-
of-the-cross

Lent is a time to 

deeply reflect on our rela-
tionship with Jesus. “The 
Light is on for You” of-
fers parishioners an extra 
opportunity to receive the 
Sacrament of Reconcilia-
tion from Monday, March 
27 till Saturday, April 1, 
which turns our hearts and 
lives back to Jesus, who 
wants us to come, be for-
given and receive the many 
graces He has for you as 
we prepare our hearts for 
Easter. To view the sched-
ule for this special gift visit 
https:// jp2me.org/lent-
en-reconciliation

Tenebrae Service - 
Please join us at 7pm on 
Sunday March 26 at St. 
Maximilian Kolbe (150 
Black Point Rd, Scarbor-
ough, ME 04074) for the 
service of Tenebrae, or 
darkness, that grew out of 
a combination of Night 
Prayer and early Morning 
Prayer. It features a se-
ries of Scripture readings 
commemorating Jesus’ 
final week, ending with 
his burial is also part of 
the service. At the end of 
each reading a candle is 
snuffed out, until the final 

candle, the Christ candle, 
is carried out, leaving the 
room in darkness. This is 
a powerful experience of 
Christ’s passion and death 
and a beautiful way to pre-
pare us to the Sacred Trid-
uum. To learn more go to 
https://jp2me.org/events/
tenebrae-2023 

Charitable Efforts 
40 Cans of Lent - Join 

our “40 Cans for Lent” ef-
fort organized by Knights 
of Columbus Councils 
#8144, #11747 and #2344 
to donate 6,500 pounds 
of food to the South Port-
land Food Cupboard. Go 
here for more information: 
https://jp2me.org/40-cans-
of-lent 

An annual staple in 
Lenten charitable efforts 
is the Catholic Relief Ser-
vices Rice Bowl. Visit 
https://jp2me.org/lent-and-
catholic-relief-services-
rice-bowls to learn more.

Adult Faith-Forma-
tion Opportunities 

Monday Afternoons 
- Marian Cenacles - The 
Marian Cenacle meets 
at St. Maximilian Kolbe 
Church each Monday af-

ternoon from 2 to 3:15pm 
for this beautiful devotion 
to Our Lady, including Eu-
charistic Adoration.

Tuesday Mornings - 
Opening the Word Co-Ed 
Faith Sharing Group - Join 
Faith Formation Direc-
tor Michelle Valcourt for 
coffee, baked goods, and 
a discussion about the up-
coming Sunday’s readings.

Tuesday Evenings 
- Ancient Wisdom: The 
Wisdom of Solomon and 
the Gospel of John - Join 
Dr. John Kenney in this 
discussion group that will 
begin by reflecting on a 
fascinating work of Helle-
nistic Jewish thought, The 
Wisdom of Solomon, from 
the Old Testament Apocry-
pha. We will then follow its 
themes into the Gospel of 
John and consider the the-
ology of that gospel from a 
new perspective.  We will 
be meeting Tuesdays in 
Lent at 7 p.m. at St. Max-
imilian Kolbe.

Wednesday Morn-
ings - Ministry of Pres-
ence - Each Wednesday at 
8:30am in the St. Maximil-
ian Kolbe Chapel, Morning 
Prayer from Liturgy of the 
Hours is prayed in com-
mon. This is a chance to 
pray the Church’s official 
prayer. We will supply the 
materials; you can supply 
your voice. Afterward, pa-
rishioners are invited to 
pray the Office of Read-
ings from the Liturgy of the 
Hours and discuss what the 
day’s readings are asking 
of us and how we can be 
prayerfully present to each 
other and our families.

Saturday Mornings 

- St. John Paul II Parish 
Men’s Group - The St. 
John Paul II Parish Men’s 
Group meets weekly and 
is open to men of all ages 
who desire to grow closer 
to God. The Men’s Group 
meets from 7:30-8:30am 
(coffee’s on at 7am!) each 
Saturday morning (with 
the exception of holiday 
weekends) at St. Maximil-
ian Kolbe Church, Scarbor-
ough. Each Saturday morn-
ing begins with a teaching, 
followed by conversation 
that focuses on how to 
bring Christ into our daily 
lives. Members encourage 
each other to become better 
Catholic men for our fam-
ilies, friends, workplaces, 
parish, and community.

Social Events
Knights of Columbus 

Council #8144 hosts week-
ly Haddock Dinners on Fri-
days in Lent - The Knights 
of Columbus Council 8144 
will hold our famous Lent-
en Baked Haddock Dinners 
from 5-6:15PM at St Max-
imilian Kolbe Parish Hall 
on Fridays during Lent 
beginning Friday February 
24, 2023 and continuing 
every Friday until March 
31, 2023. Meals will be 
eat-in or take out and will 
consist or Baked Haddock, 
Macaroni and Cheese, Po-
tato, Mixed Vegetables, 
Coleslaw and Dessert. Cof-
fee and Punch are included 
with eat-in meals. The cost 
for the dinner will be $12 
for an adult, $5 for chil-
dren under 12 and $30 for 
a family. Face Masks are 
optional. Please maintain 
spacing while in the buffet 
line. Minors 18 and under 

will need to be accompa-
nied by an adult to pur-
chase a ticket, stand in the 
buffet line or get dessert.

A St. Patrick’s Day 
Luncheon - A St. Patrick’s 
Day Luncheon (Take-
Out or Eat-In) will be 
held in person at St. Bar-
tholomew’s on March 12 
beginning at 12:00 p.m.  
Each meal will contain, 
corned beef, cabbage, car-
rots, potatoes, and Irish 
soda bread. The cost for 
each meal is $15.00. For 
those who wish for a take-
out meal, please plan to ar-
rive between 11:15 – 11:45 
only. Pre-orders can be 
made by contacting Ange-
la Best at 207-233-4216 
or via email bestn92@
gmail.com Orders for pick 
up only will be accepted 
through March 8th. Cash 
and checks (payable to St. 
John Paull II Parish) will 
be accepted at time of pick-
up.

In July of 2020, St. 
Bartholomew Parish in 
Cape Elizabeth, St. Max-
imilian Kolbe Parish in 
Scarborough, and St. John 
and Holy Cross Parish 
in South Portland joined 
to form the new St. John 
Paul II Parish. The three 
churches maintained their 
individual names under the 
common patronage and in-
tercession of St. John Paul 
II. For more information, 
visit www.jp2me.org.
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